

St. George's Anglican Church

Brunswick & Cornwallis Sts. Halifax, N.S.

1982

ANNUAL REPORT

PERSH FILE COPY

ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH

Annual Meeting February 6, 1983

AGENDA

Opening Prayers

Chairman's Remarks

Minutes

Reports

Business Arising out of Minutes and Reports

Budget - 1983

New Business - Election of Officers

- Honorary Life Wardens

Prayer

Rector's Report - 1982

This is my third year as your Rector and for me, it was the decisive year. It takes at least that amount of time to really get to know a Parish and its people and to see if there are specific directions that one should take. The first year was a getting to know you year; the second a testing of the waters, and the third involved some very specific accomplishments and goal-setting.

One accomplishment this year was the regularization of our Worship Program. We are now an Eucharistic Community with the celebration of communion at the main service on each Sunday and the worship life is for the people and of the people, with members of the congregation taking their full part in the service.

Now that we have fully established a Spiritual Development Committee, the worship life of the Parish will take on informed development, grounded in the Liturgical education and communal effort.

When changes are made to the worship pattern in any community, there is always some conflict, and St. George's is no different. I want to express my gratitude to you all for your patience and trust that in the end, something of benefit to all would develop. Our Liturgical life is an excellent effort of the choir and congregation in prayer and promise.

Throughout the year, the faithful attendance of all members of council at regular meetings showed a wonderful commitment to the Parish. As well, the Advisory Committee meet weekly throughout the year, working on important matters and bringing sound advice to the council. Without this kind of commitment, we could not have accomplished what we have.

Of course, the two major projects were the renovation of the old Rectory and the work to establish the St. George's Foundation. These are the two long-range projects and they represent a significant investment for the future. The Rectory Project has received financial support from many of our parishioners and gave moral support as well. We now have a beautiful home for the Rector and an important building for the whole Parish. The St. George's Foundation, established for the restoration of the Church, is a far reaching project and will safeguard the beauty and continuance of our beautiful Church. This is an immense project and we all hope it will come to pass.

At the present time, Canon 35 on Parish Government is almost on-stream in the Parish. We have four of the five standing committees, with the Pastoral Committee yet to be established. This is a very important committee, with a concern for the sick and elderly of the Parish and an interest in our responsibilities to the community. If all goes well and our numbers increase, we should be able to find leadership for this ministry in the near future.

The Wardens have mentioned their concern over our financial situation. I can only emphasise their concern and say that I hope everyone will do their best to provide the financial commitment necessary if we are to survive this difficult period. Efforts are being made through the Finance Committee to guide us through the next few crucial years. As usual, fuel costs are the big burden and we will have to struggle and plan our financial life in the Parish in order to meet the challenge.

Much to my joy, many people have taken considerable responsibility for the life of the Parish and the ministry is becoming a shared ministry. I should like to express my very sincere thanks to you all for the work you are doing.

The two Wardens, Mr. Munroe and Mr. Riles, have worked almost daily throughout the year in conjunction with the Advisory Committee. They have accomplished a tremendous task and made very difficult decisions. I want to especially mention Mr. Munroe's far-sightedness, imagination and commitment to the future of the Parish and the immense effort he has put into the work here.

We are in the midst of a complete financial reorganization of the Parish. Throughout this change, Mr.
Glover, our Treasurer, has committed time out of every week
to meet with the Rector and Finance Committee to help our
Parish on its financial feet. He has provided leadership
and flexibility in the settling of very difficult problems
and in establishing a far-sighted and long-range financial
plan for the Parish. Mrs. Tilley Glover has been keeping
excellent records of our Council Meetings throughout the
year.

Mr. John Kernaghan, a new member of the Parish, took on a major responsibility last year when he agreed to provide financial leadership on the Rectory Project. We are very happy indeed that he has agreed to sit on council this year and offer his experience on the Financial Committee.

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Connors, new members as well, although Don has roots in the Parish, have come forward with their time and talents. Don has taken responsibility

for Property and organizing a major fund raising project. Jan has provided leadership in the Anglicans In Mission Project. I am very happy as well, that Jan has offered her time to look after our Parish Envelopes this year, upon the retirement of Mr. William Rose. New families are the life blood of the Parish and we hope we shall be seeing new faces as time goes on.

There is always something to be fixed around the grounds or on the buildings. Mr. John Engram is the "Parish Carpenter" if not by salary, certainly by deed. I want to express my thanks to Johnny for all the little carpenter projects he has taken on throughout the year.

Geraldine Beck has put up with my handwriting all year as she struggles with the Parish Bulletin and Jan Connors has taken dictation over the phone for many a Parish letter. Many thanks to them both. Sherry Yates took on a bigger project than she thought in typing and copying the whole of this annual report. Thanks to you as well, Sherry.

The Gabriel Guild continues to be a wonderful support to the Parish. The large amount of funds they raise literally keeps us from falling. Many of these women comprise the Choir and the Altar Guild and so their contribution to the life of the Parish is great. We were very happy to have Mary Isaacs return in her office as President of the Gabriel Guild, following her accident and I want to thank Mrs. Sitland for her leadership in the Altar Guild.

Hospitality is a prime Christian Service and the ministry of Flo Grandy and Martha Kendall in organizing "Coffee Hour" following the 10:30 a.m. Eucharist is a joy to us all. This is a most important work.

When the Rector and the Parish Organist can work together well, it makes for good things in the Sunday Morning Worship. Mrs. Michal King is a plus to the Parish. Her cheerfulness and spirit of cooperation are a constant blessing.

There is much to be done in the area of music within the Parish and we hope to accomplish some new things in the near future. I want as well to thank Fr. Ron Evans for his contribution to the music of the Parish during the past year.

Susan Harris and Kevin Campbell assist the Rector in developing the Spiritual Life of our community at St. George's. Their committee is full of busy people with Kevin taking responsibility for the Sunday readers; Geraldine Beck looking after finding people for the Offertory procession; Sharon Hodder organizing the Nursery and John Paul Westin training the Servers Guild.

Mrs. Mitchell and her staff continue to teach and support our young children in the Sunday School. We thank them all for their work among us.

The list could go on as we include all the Sidemen, Readers and others who have made a contribution over the year.

I want to especially close this Litany of Thanks by mentioning the tremendous contribution of Mr. William Rose to the Parish over many, many years. Mr. Rose retires as our Envelope Secretary this year and it is our privilege to make a special presentation to him during this meeting.

I am looking forward to the future here at St. George's. We have been blessed with a beautiful building in which to worship and to offer our thanks to God and to receive the Sacramental benefits.

There are many challenges before us and I personally am very excited about them. I hope you will feel the same way, for it is only as we work and struggle together that we shall be about to build good things.

Rev. R. Petite Rector

ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH Wardens Report - 1982

The year 1982 has been both a period of parish growth and re-organization and a period of continued concern over matters related to finance.

At the beginning of the year, we were faced with buildings which continued to decay with little by way of resources to remedy the problem. However, with faith and commitment, much was achieved. Perhaps most important was the renovation of the Rectory, which permitted the Rector to live on parish grounds for the first time in twenty-five years. This is both important from a practical point of view and from its symbolic significance to the parish and community.

Interim repairs were carried out to our other buildings with little of a major nature being done until late in the year. In November, the parish received a Community Development Project Grant, which is enabling us to carry out the most urgent repairs to the Church and hall. However, despite major financial restraints, such was accomplished through the generosity of individual parishoners for specific projects.

Parish membership is substantially stable, with new members filling the places of those who have died or moved. It is hoped that the new Council will embark on a programme of promotion to attract new families to our numbers.

Financial matters continue to plague St. George's. It is, however, heartening to see that our giving has held up very well and requests for assistance for specific projects have met with excellent support.

A re-organization of the parish decision-making structure has been carried out to bring our operation in line with Canon 35 of the Diocese of Nova Scotia. We now have functioning committees on finance, property, spiritual development and will soon have a publicity committee. The Parish Advisory Committee has become the Finance Committee, after having served for sixteen months as an omnibus committee of parish council.

In the following year, it is hoped that the reorganization will continue to meet the needs of greater
activity within the parish. A great deal remains to be
done in the area of fund raising events and social and
youth programmes.

New projects this year were successful and must continue. The vegetable sale and flea market were successes and much was learned to make next year's event more successful. Again this year, the Dutch Church Service was a success and must be continued. However, the most successful of all groups continues to be the Gabriel Guild, without whose activities and support, the parish would be in great difficulty.

Perhaps most significant of all events in the past year was the establishment of the St. George's Foundation, which will be entrusted with the task of raising funds to carry the restoration of our beloved Church. This happy event came about after much discussion with interested parties and a great deal of work on behalf of the Rector and parish members. It is hoped that the foundation, under the chairmanship of Mr. W.E. Schwartz, will achieve success and St. George's will be safe for years to come.

Our worship programme has achieved considerable success and continues to expand and diversify. The matter of liturgical experimentation has ceased to be a divisive factor in the parish and members of the congregation are working hard to make our programme a success. It is hoped that in the next year, more can be done with music and education to fulfill our primary role as a Christian worship community.

Finally, we would be remiss if we did not comment on the commitment and support of the congregation. These times of change, re-organization and disturbance require the understudy and support of all members. In a word, it requires commitment to the parish. It is no longer sufficient for people to come to church on Sunday and complain about the

current state of the parish. It is no longer sufficient for people to threaten to leave if a certain thing is done.

This is your Church and your participation is needed. We need the input and work, no matter at what level, of every person in the parish. We are in effect re-establishing the parish in a mission sense to bring the Word of God to as many people as possible. We must never lose sight of our primary role, we must not let petty animosity stand in the way of our work. We will continue at St. George's as we have for 229 years, despite all adversity.

The Wardens wish to thank the Rector, Parish Council and congregation for their assistance and hard work during the past year.

Frank Riles George Munroe

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

The following is the report of the Nominating Committee for the year 1983-84.

Wardens: - George Munroe

- Harvey Francis

Committee Chairmen:

Property - Don Connors
Finance - George Munroe
Spiritual Development - Susan Harris
- Kevin Campbell
Publicity - Ted Larsen

Organization Representatives & Council:

Choir - Violet Francis
Gabriel Guild - Gerty Moulton
Altar Guild - Lizzie Sitland

Secretary: - Mrs. M. Glover

Treasurer: - Mr. Tom Glover

Envelope Secretary: - Mrs. Jan Connors

Members of Council: - John Kernaghan

Percy James
John Swaine
David Nash
John Engram
Bernie James
Les Grandy
Willis Grandy

Chairman of Council: - Ronald MacNaughton

Synod Delegates: - George Munroe

- Harvey Francis

ST. GEORGE'S ALTAR GUILD Report for 1982

This year, the Altar Guild held three meetings and at each of these meetings, most all members were present.

Last year, the Altar Guild purchased a \$700.00 debenture, which matured this year and has been renewed for another year.

Some of the Altar Guild's money this year was used to purchase small linens for the Church and we also purchased Altar Guild Guide Books for all members, to assist them with their duties in the Church.

Our Guild truly appreciates the many donations we have received throughout the year. However, due to the absence of our Church Magazine, it has been difficult to thank all of these people for their generosity.

I would like to express my appreciation to all the women who have served on the Altar Guild in the past year and also, I would like to extend a welcome to anyone wishing to join the Altar Guild.

There will be a meeting in the near future to make arrangements for the summer months and discuss how our Guild could be improved.

Many thanks again to all who have supported us and helped with the Guild's work during the past year.

Sincerely,

Lizzie Sitland

SERVERS GUILD

When Fr. Petite first approached me with the offer to coach the St. George's Servers Team, I was a little hesitant. There was a solid nucleus to work with, to be sure, with Sam Petite, Jennifer and Jeremy King; but three servers is only enough for a first line! Some heavy recruiting had to be done from the minor leagues - the confirmation class. There was found an excellent crop of young rookies from the flashy Craig Savoury, to the solid Scott Hickey, the incredible Huett siblings (David, Michelle and Cheryl) and, of course, the dependable and good tempered Sharon Yates. (It's always important to be able to control yourself in the santuary when the liturgy is close.) Half way through the season, the Guild was able to pick up the free agent, Tammy Evans, who has turned out to be the steal of the year.

Finally, to round out the team, St. George's coaxed journeyman Ken Pringle out of retirement to take up twin coaching and serving duties. He has been an invaluable addition. It appears now that we have one of the strongest serving teams in the city. One field trip to King's College met with great success - another is planned for the Cathedral later this year with, perhaps, a scrimmage involving other servers guilds.

They are a delightful group of people to work with and, it is hoped, are learning something that is, and will continue to be, of some use in their Christian lives.

The Guild has had its usual busy year and we feel our work has given us a fair return for our efforts.

Our Shrove Tuesday Card Social was very successful; the pancakes must have been the attraction, for a Fall Social was only slightly so, but still worth the effort. During Lent we held only a Penny Auction for members and their friends, this because we could collect only a limited number of saleable items. Perhaps another year we could open it to the congregation. This was done a few years ago and proved well worthwhile.

We catered to a small dinner for members of the Empire Loyalist Association and we hope we may be remembered again this year when they celebrate their 200th Anniversary of the coming of the first Loyalist settlers to Nova Scotia.

The Red Rose Supper and Christmas Supper were well patronized, though mostly by friends of the parish and others who have become interested in the Church and our plans for its restoration. These and the Craft Sale at Scotia Square gave nearly \$6,500.00 to the Church. We also catered to the Margaret Rose Friendship Club closing, as we have done for the past few years and Christmas Dinner to a group of senior citizens - proof of the quality of our service. We were pleased also to serve a lunch after Fr. Petite's Induction and the Confirmation Service. Small cash donations were made to Friends of Kings and Missions to Seamen.

The greater percentage of all this was accomplished by the Guild members, but donations, especially to the Red Rose and Christmas suppers were given by members of the congregation. Without them, our task would have been well nigh impossible.

We were pleased to welcome our President back in the Fall after a serious accident. Though confined to home for six months, she did much to help and inspire us by her example and cheerful disposition.

We welcomed three new members during the year - Louisa Gibson, Joyce Brown and Sherry Yates. They have proved themselves a great asset to our group, whose numbers diminish with age and infirmity.

Ladies, we need help! We need those who have a talent of any kind, those who have a little time that they are willing to give help to our Church. It is not all work, we have our fun and we share the joy of knowing that we are doing the Lord's work. To those who helped with donations, to the younger ones who help in serving, and to the men who happily roll their sleeves and wash dishes, we say a heartfelt "Thank You", we could not have done it without you.

As we stand on the threshold of another year, we are committed to accept any and every worthwhile opportunity as in the past. We would like to do more and we are open to any suggestions within our ability. Some of the efforts of years back are closed to us now, because of changes in lifestyles beyond our control. We must accept this, but we are anxious to find new ways to use our talents and our facilities to be of greater help to our Church. This we pray for, we pledge to do our best, we ask for your support.

M.G. Glover, Secretary

ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH Spiritual Development Committee Report

The Spiritual Development Committee has been responsible over the course of the year for finding people both to read in Church and to carry the offerings of Bread and Wine to the Altar during the Eucharist. Aside from these regular chores, which have been looked after admirably by Kevin Campbell and Geraldine Beck, our main activities have centered around the Sunday School and a programme for Advent.

Beginning in September, the Sunday School began to use the "Joy" Programme and the co-chairmen of this committee met with the Rector and the Sunday School teachers to introduce this series and discuss its implementation. Subsequently, an Advent Workshop was conducted by members of this committee, together with the Sunday School teachers. This workshop, which took place on Saturday, December 18th, 1982, included music, Bible stories, with dramatic acting out of these stories, craft activities to make symbols to put on a Jesse Tree, and finally, the usual Christmas party for the children. At the Advent Carol Service on December 22nd, the children placed the symbols on the Jesse Tree and sang two selections taught to them by Michal King at the workshop.

During the season of Advent, the Spiritual Development Committee proposed a series of Evensongs for the four Sundays, followed by Bible studies. The Evensongs took place with the assistance of a specially formed Evensong Choir, directed by Fr. Evans. The committee also involved itself in planning and preparation for the Advent Carol Service.

Our future plans include a full complement of Holy Week Services, preceded by a period of educational programmes about these services. We also propose to organize another Sunday School workshop for the children.

Susan Harris Kevin Campbell

PROPERTY COMMITTEE REPORT - 1982

My report, as Property Committee Chairman, will only encompass the months of October, November and December.

The tenants using our halls @ December 31 were:

- Gilbert & Sullivan Society
- Loyal Order of Orange
- Alcoholics Anonymous
- Inner City Youth Club

HALL

We have decided to try to improve the appearance of our facilities in order to be able to promote them. The main hall has a fresh coat of paint and work is being done on the staircase and floors. At the present time, we have the Canada Community Works Project working on raising the hall floor where it has sagged and trying to make the window a little more energy efficient.

COTTAGE

This building is in reasonably good condition. The wiring has been updated, but the plumbing is still in need of attention.

RECTORY

Renovations to this building are just about complete, with the exception of the third floor. We feel that it should be completed in order to be fully utilized by the Rector.

CHURCH

At present, the Canada Community Works Project is helping to do much of the maintenance of this building. Drainspouts, facing boards and roofing on the coppula have been replaced. This will help to slow down the deterioration process. Plumbing in this building continues to be a problem as a result of damage from freezing. Something has to be done to try to cover the copper piping which is exposed to the

elements. Electrical wiring in this building is suspect in a number of places. Rewiring should be undertaken in order to ensure we have a building to restore! We would also like to point out that, under the CCW Project, the front doors have been reworked and weather stripping added. Also, the windows will be made much more energy efficient.

LITTLE DUTCH CHURCH

This building has had no additional maintenance done since last year when we were fortunate to have the Dutch sailors do the work. We recommend that a new door for the north entrance be constructed in order to add additional security locks.

A few trees have been removed from the property in order to slow down the rotting process under the church and to lessen the possibility of damage due to trees falling on the buildings.

We recommend that the Rectory, Cottage and Hall be painted in the Spring. The Church painting would be handled by the Restoration Project.

We recommend that insurance coverage on all buildings be reassessed and increased.

We recommend that fire protection devices be updated and increased.

During this year, we have changed sextons. At present, we have Evan Agnew as our part-time sexton, and I stress part-time.

In closing, we would point out that our use of oil continues to increase, mostly because of the lack of insulation in our buildings.

Statement of Receipts and Disbursements For The Year Ended December 31, 1982

Current Account 244-14 (Summary)

Receipts	
Offerings	\$ 35,719.86
Parish Organizations	9,042.87
Endowment Account	5,085.41
Other Receipts	68,846.89
	\$118,695.03
Less: Bank Balance (Overdraft) December 31/81	(591.56)
	\$118,103.47
Disbursements	
	\$ 20,890.96
Salaries	•
Diocese of Nova Scotia	4,392.88
Insurance	1,713.44
Taxes and Utilities	24,818.37
Repairs and Maintenance	8,099.02
Other Disbursements	58,865.64
	\$118,780.31
Less: Bank Balance (Overdraft) December 31/82	(676.84)
1000.	\$118,103.47

Details of Receipts - Account #244-14 For The Year Ended December 31, 1982

Offerings

Offerings		
Open	\$ 2,103.56 24,610.35	
Weekly Envelopes	2,252.95	
Easter	1,886.00	
Thanksgiving	2,404.00	v rame sala an masar
Christmas	2,463.00	\$ 35,719.86
Special		
Parish Organizations		
Gabriel Build	8,050.00	
Cent-A-Meal	56.25	0 043 9
Garden Sale	936.62	9,042.8
Garden Bull		
Endowment Account		
Diocese of Nova Scotia	1,077.25	
	27.87	
Shaw Estate Central Trust	243.73	
Nova Scotia Savings & Loan	3,736.56	5,085.4
NOVA SCOCIA DAVINGO		
Other Receipts		
	7,240.00	
Rentals	5,952.63	
Oil	250.25	
Initial Offerings	300.00	
Pro Music Heildbery Orchestra	325.00	
Gilbert & Sullivan	401.23	
Gilbert & Suilivan	116.09	
Poor Fund	683.88	
Parish Magazine	140.80	
Gift Fund Little Dutch Church	584.60	
	49.00	
Calendars	171.00	F
Anglican Appeal City of Halifax - Re: Architect	3,500.00	
Transferred From Organ Fund	2,081.32	
	616.09	
Sundry CBC Music East	100.00	CO 016 01
Bank Loan	46,335.00	68,846.8
Dally Boats		\$118,695.0

Less: Bank Balance (Overdraft) December 31, 1981

(591.5)

\$118,103.4

Details of Disbursements - Account #244-14

For The Year Ended December 31, 1982

Rector	\$15,560.00	
Organist	2,360.00	
Treasurer	999.96	t
Sexton	746.00	
Travel	1,225.00	\$20,890.96

Insurance

International Financial Services

Replacement

Taxes and Utilities City of Halifax 1,200.00 Nova Scotia Power Corporation 2,004.13 Public Service Commission 276.25 Maritime Telegraph & Telephone Co. Ltd. 847.74

Parish Allotments - Pensions & Car

Maritime Telegraph & Telephone Co. Ltd.

Imperial Oil Limited

Dartmouth Fuels

847.74

9,048.08

11,442.17

24,818.37

Repairs and Maintenance

Geo. L. Allen & Sons	408.29
Bremners Plumbing & Heating	609.36
Coastal Welding	93.98
Don Brenton	35.00
Provincial Sanitary Products	169.56
Eldershaw Burner Service	25.00
Piercey's Supplies	596.21
Don Murphy	500.00
R.H. MacFarland	140.25
Domestic Appliances	174.40
Harris & Roome	458.95
Home Comfort Centre	29.66
Sundry Maintenance & Equipment	918.87
Chris Delbridge	612.86
Eastern Fence Co.	98.32
Arthur & Conn Ltd.	643.80
Maritime Pipe Organ	375.00
Thomas R. Inkpen Contracting	365.90
	1,200.73
Paul Vallar	642.88
Ron Keelsec	042.00

4,392.88

1,713.44

Details of Disbursements - Account # 244-14

For The Year Ended December 31, 1982

Other Disbursements

•		
All-Type Printing Parish Service Co. Anglican Book Centre Gestetner Inc. Father Hartery Canadian Bible Society Auditing Mahon's Stationery Music Stop Atlantic Systematic Envelopes Poor Fund Parsons Photography G. Munroe Newfoundland Grocery McCurdy Printing Brian Dort Rev. Brian Gillard Postage & Office Supplies Fowler, Bauld & Mitchell Transferred to Organ Fund Canada Pension Unemployment Insurance	\$	3,900.00 2,432.34 105.26 650.14 356.42 200.00 313.07 225.00 236.94 111.19 271.50 112.09 153.40 298.25 240.27 431.16 200.00 250.00 1,842.96 3,500.00 200.00 256.08 271.42
Unemployment Insurance Bank Loan Repayment Bank Interest and Service Charges	-	2,850.00 3,458.15

Less Bank Balance (Overdraft) December 31, 1982

58,865.64

(676.84)

\$118,103.47

ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH GENERAL ACCOUNT - # 354-16

Balance as of 31 December 1981		\$ 64.31
	*	
Receipts		
Rent (Rectory)	\$ 900.00	
Miscellaneous	15.00	
Diocesan Loan	15,000.00	
Total		\$15,979.31
Disbursements		
Imperial Oil Limited	\$ 4,959.72	
O'Malley Electric	1,000.00	
City of Halifax Taxes	1,892.88	
Domestic Appliances (Cottage Stove)	194.40	
Loan Payment	500.00	
Loan Payoff	6,638.68	
Sears (Ladder)	152.00	
Whackey Wheatley (Rug for Cottage)	344.56	
Kelly's (Sound System)	236.52	
	50.00	
Service Charge	11.00	
Total		\$15,979.76
Balance of 31 December 1982		(45)
Outstanding Accounts		
Diocese of N.S \$15,000.00 T.S. Glov Treasures		

MEMORIAL FUND

Balance as of 31 December 1981		\$ 158.26
Receipts		
Donations	\$3,671.00	
Interest	112.84	
Investment Interest	579.12	
Transferred From Acct. # 244-14	200.00	
Total		\$4,721.22
Disbursements		
Postage and Stationery	\$ 155.53	
Receiver General of Canada	177.39	
Transferred to Acct. # 244-14	579.12	
Transferred to Acct. # 244-14	302.20	
Whippel Mowbray (Viaticum)	325.00	
Almeys & Son	1,837.97	
Transferred to Acct. # 244-14	1,200.00	
Total		\$4,577.21
Balance as of 31 March 1982		\$ 144.01

T.S. Glover, Treasurer

Outstanding Accounts - 1982

Dartmouth Fuels City of Halifax (Taxes) Arthur & Conn Electricians Diocese Book Room Anglican Youth Camp	\$ 2,907.36 850.00 400.00 300.00 240.00
Bank Loans	\$ 8,040.00 18,995.00 16,000.00

T.S. Glover, Treasurer

ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH INVESTMENTS

		,	
NAME	POLICY NO.	AMOUNT	MATURITY DATE
Nova Scotia Savings	FR14601	\$ 201.72	4 JAN 83
Central & Eastern	52016	700.00	28 APR 83
Central & Eastern	520127	1,000.00	28 APR 83
Nova Scotia Savings	7118074	18,000.00	1 SEP 83
Nova Scotia Savings	FC38960	200.00	1 JAN 84
Central & Eastern	343133	100.00	18 JAN 84
Nova Scotia Savings	AC12148	776.48	28 JAN 84
Nova Scotia Savings	AC16650	100.00	15 JAN 84
Nova Scotia Savings	AC16375	200.00	28 JAN 84
Nova Scotia Savings	AC16670	494.52	1 JAN 85
Nova Scotia Savings	A508984	1,142.39	1 JAN 8
Nova Scotia Savings	FR01226	200.00	1 AUG 8
Nova Scotia Savings	FR23649	300.00	1 DEC 8
Nova Scotia Savings	FR23651	1,000.00	1 DEC 8
Nova Scotia Savings	AD0751	200.00	31 DEC 8
Nova Scotia Savings	FR05706	500.00	1 JAN 8
Nova Scotia Savings		10,263.09	1 SEP 8
St. George's Church Memoria	1 Fund		
Central & Eastern	520151	\$ 3,370.00	14 MAY 8
Central & Eastern	694505	1,500.00	4 JAN 8
St. George's Church With Di	ocese of Nova	Scotia	
Diocese of Nova Scotia		\$ 2,010.67	
Diocese of Nova Scotia		200.00	
Diocese of Nova Scotia		2,500.00	
Diocese of Nova Scotia		1,500.00	
Diocese of Nova Scotia		2,000.00	

Bank Interest

POOR FUND		
Balance as of 31 December 1981		\$333.86
Receipts	\$242.00	
Donations Diagnotionary Fund	112.09	
Rector's Discretionary Fund	14 26	

nnk Interest	Total	\$702.21	
schursements			

Disbursements	+=00 03
Newfoundland Grocery	\$533.81
· ·	2.40
Service Charge	26.00
Cheque Book	\$562.21
	Total 3302.21
	\$1.40 00

Balance	on	Hand	as	of	31	December	82	 \$140.00

LITTLE DUTCH CHURCH	¢ 17 45
Balance as of 31 December 1981	\$ 17.45

Receipts	s 16.75	
Grave Lot Interest	. 24	
Bank Interest	1,300.00	
City of Halifax		- \$1,334.44
	Total	•

<u>Disbursements</u>		\$1,279.45	
Hadley Bros (Construction)		26.57	
City of Halifax		8.25	
Bank Charge	Total		\$1,314.27

					\$ 20.17
Balance o	n Hand	as of	31 December	1982	

T.S. Glover, Treas.

14.26

ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH Rectory Fund

EXPENDITURES

Company	Work Performed	Total Paid
Astra-Lite Studio Ltd.	Electrical Fixture	\$ 43.95
Browning-Ferris Ind. Ltd.	Waste Systems	423.28
	Shop Vac	73.25
	Crack Filling	950.00
A. Deveau	Fridge, Stove, Range Hood	,
•	Carpet & Underlay	590.00
Halliday Craftsman	Building Supplies	950.83
Harris & Roome Ltd.	Electrical Fixtures & Supplies	765.50
	General Contractor	32,945.43
Ron Keel Services	Plumbing, Heating & Electrical	1,127.03
R.H. MacFarland Ltd.	Scaffolding	93.20
Mobile Concrete	Foot Walk	120.00
Provincial Sanitary Prod.	Cleaning Supplies	119.68
Piercey's Supplies Ltd.	Building Material &	
	Supplies	1,657.73
St. Clair	Paint & Paper	692.75
<u>→</u>	Crack Filling	950.00
Simpson's Ltd.	Drapery Rods	49.13
Sun Quest Ltd.	Insulate Chimneys	5,603.57
P. Vallar	Brick Work, Masonry and	
	Supplies	2,687.20
	Carpet & Underlay	4,808.10
C.C. Withers	Electrical Contractor	3,150.00
ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE	Total	\$57,800.63
Donations	\$11,490.00	
= -	10,800.00	
Loans Against Debenture Loan From Bank of Nova	10,800.00	
Scotia Scotia	36,000.00	
Total	\$58,290.00	
Total Accounts Receivable	\$58,290.00	
Total Expenditures	57,800.63	
Receivable Minus Expenditure	\$ 489.37	
Bank Balance	\$ 489.37	
Old Rectory Debenture		
(Due Sept. 1, 1983 Loans Against Debenture	\$18,000.00 10,800.00	
Debenture Minus Loans	\$ 7,200.00	\$ 7,200.00
Government Restoration Grant		3,500.00
	st loan at Bank of N.S.	\$10,700.00

(Loan will be reduced by \$600.00 per month, which was Rector's Housing Allowance)

EXPENSES - General

Treasurer	\$ 1,000.00
Paper & Supplies (Bulletins, etc.)	400.00
Offering Envelopes	310.00
Postage & Office Supplies	2,000.00
Bank Loan Repayment	4,020.00
Bank Charges & Interest on Short-Term Borrowing	3,000.00
Differ term 2011-many	\$10,730.00

RECAP

Property	\$32,350.00
Spiritual Development	28,689.68
General	10,730.00
	\$71,769.68

B U D G E T

Parish of St. George's 1983

Recap.

Expenses	\$71,769.68
Receipts	67,600.00
Projected Deficit	(\$ 4,169.68)

REC	CEIPTS	Expected 1983	(Actual 1982)
	Offerings	\$40,000.00	(\$35,719.86)
	Investments	5,000.00	
	Parish Organizations Guild, Dances, Garden Sale, Men's Dinner, etc.	15,000.00	
	Rentals		
	Hall Rent	4,900.00	
	Hall Miscellaneous	500.00	
	Church	\$6,600.00	
	Miscellaneous	1,000.00	,

WINDOW FUND		
Balance as of 31 December 1981		\$3,210.00
Receipts		
Bank Interest	\$ 115.25	115.25
Total		\$3,325.25
Disbursements		
Cheque Books	\$ 59.79	
Hadley Bros.	2,000.00	
Total		\$2,059.79
Balance as of 31 December 1982		\$1,265.46
MACARINE EUND		
MAGAZINE FUND		\$ 166.20
Balance as of 31 December 1981		\$ 100.20
Receipts		
Advertising	\$ 570.00	
Interest	9.65	579.65
Total		\$ 745.85
Disbursements	,	1
Transferred to 244.14	\$ 668.28	\$ 668.28
Balance on Hand as of 31 December 1982		\$ 77.57

T.S. Glover, Treasurer

EXPENSES	_	Property

Municipal Taxes	\$ 2,200.00
Insurance (All Buildings)	2,000.00
Oil	16,000.00
Water Service	400.00
N.S. Power Corporation	2,700.00
Misc. Supplies (Cleaning, etc.)	2,000.00
Maintenance (Electrical, Equipment, etc.)	5,000.00
Labour (Snow Shovelling & Grass Cutting)	1,000.00
Fire Extinguishers (Purchase)	1,000.00
Pest Control	250.00
Telephone Service	800.00
	\$32,350,00

EXPENSES - Spiritual Development

Rector	\$16,610.00
Choral Director	2,000.00
Organist	2,500.00
Unemployment Insurance	266.64
Canada Pension	382.08
Diocesan Pension	2,495.00
Travel Allowance	1,200.00
Rector's Car Replacement	2,000.00
Eucharistic Supplies	350.00
Bulletins	297.96
Special Bulletin Covers	110.00
Lectionaries	128.00
Sunday School Supplies	350.00
	\$28,689.68

ST. GEORGE'S ALTAR GUILD

RECEIPTS	•	
Bank Balance - January 14, 1982		\$ 214.17
Donations		635.00
Bank Interest		8.02
Debenture (Purchased 1982)		700.00
Debenture Interest 1982		112.70
	Total	\$1,669.89
EXPENDITURES		
Flowers		\$ 101.78
Linen		66.80
Altar Guild Books		43.91
Renewed Debenture (Plus Interest)		812.70
	Total	\$1,025.19
Bank Balance on Hand January 11,	1983	\$ 644.70

Lizzie Sitland

ST. GEORGE'S CHURCH Gabriel Guild

Receipts		
Assessment Fees	\$ 16.00	
Collection	46.02	
Card Social	300.00	
Donations	63.00	
Penny Sale	63.00	
Refund - St. George's Church	30.24	
Refund - Fabric World	30.00	
Dinner - Empire Loyalist	420.00	
Red Rose Tea	2,770.68	•
Margaret Rose	322.00	
Scotia Square Sale	1,306.00	
Christmas Tea and Sale	2,771.68	
Senior Citizens Dinner	250.00	
Bank Interest	3.68	
Central Trust Interest	522.50	
Total		\$9,169.6
Disbursements		
St. George's	\$8,050.00	
Rosedale Nurseries	57 . 69	
_ _	57.69 25.00	
Friends of Kings		
Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd.	25.00	
Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd. Provincial Sanitary	25.00 27.00	
Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd. Provincial Sanitary Speedy Propane	25.00 27.00 77.76	
Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd. Provincial Sanitary Speedy Propane G.H. Armstrong	25.00 27.00 77.76 131.35	
Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd. Provincial Sanitary Speedy Propane G.H. Armstrong Calvin Friendship	25.00 27.00 77.76 131.35 559.24	
Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd. Provincial Sanitary Speedy Propane G.H. Armstrong Calvin Friendship Green Scene	25.00 27.00 77.76 131.35 559.24 8.00	
Rosedale Nurseries Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd. Provincial Sanitary Speedy Propane G.H. Armstrong Calvin Friendship Green Scene Mission to Seamen Safety Deposit	25.00 27.00 77.76 131.35 559.24 8.00 12.00	
Friends of Kings Sear's Ltd. Provincial Sanitary Speedy Propane G.H. Armstrong Calvin Friendship Green Scene Mission to Seamen	25.00 27.00 77.76 131.35 559.24 8.00 12.00 25.00	

Balance as of 31 December 1982 -----

\$ 176.65

Financial	Statement	_	St.	George's	Sunday	School		1982
-----------	-----------	---	-----	----------	--------	--------	--	------

Total		\$391.92
Bank Interest	3.52	
Amount From Lenten Boxes	83.05	
Donations	25.00	
Offerings	140.81	
Balance on Hand December 1981	\$139.54	
Receipts		

Expenditures	
Sunday School Supplies	\$ 42.16
Lenten Boxes	7.83
Retirement Gift (Mrs. Sitland)	10.00
Get Well Gift (Jason Evans)	6.00
Easter Treat	9.00
Prizes - June Closing	76.26
Picnic Treats - June	22.78
Hallowe'en Party	9.90
Christmas Party	91.93
Bank Service Charge	1.80

			•			
Balance	on	Hand	December	1982	 \$114.26	

Kathleen M. Mitchell

\$277.66

PARISH MAGAZINE REPORT - 1982

The Parish Magazine was published three times during this year in its older format of "once a month". Then, in July, we produced our newest edition. It was published only once.

In 1983, we plan to publish four times, once in each quarter. Our biggest problem will be to find enough advertisers in order to try to get our magazine in a financially sound position.

Bank Balance - \$77.57

Don Connors December 31, 1982

BUDGET - PARISH MAGAZINE

	Expenses	Income
Publishing Costs (approximate)	\$3,000.00	
Advertising		
- 50 X (3-1/2" X 1-1/2") @ \$60.00	٤	\$3,000.00

ANGLICANS IN MISSION Report This year the Anglican Church of Canada will put into full swing its financial program for Anglicans in Mission seeking over the next five years to raise forty million dollars to support our Lord's mission. St. George's objective is \$12,000. Our participation together with the other members of our Anglican Communion will make us active in mission work from our own community to Canada's North and around the world. We will soon be hearing specifics about the urgent needs and proposed spending of funds of this project. In the weeks ahead members from our committee will undertake a parish member visitation program to discuss with you the present and future direction of St. George's, and your involvement in Anglicans in Mission. We look forward to sharing ideas with you. The year will bring additional "Anglicans in Mission Sundays" so we may continue to increase our awareness of our Christian stewardship.

Jan Connors

Lay Chairperson, AIM

•

9